KBR statements regarding Human Rights First report

4 February 2008

The Business & Human Rights Resource Centre invited KBR (Kellogg Brown & Root) to provide a response to a report by Human Rights First, “Private Security Contractors at War: Ending the Culture of Impunity” (PDF available at: http://www.humanrightsfirst.info/pdf/08115-usls-psc-final.pdf).  In response, KBR sent the following statements.  Other responses and materials by KBR and other companies named in the report are available at http://www.business-humanrights.org/Documents/HRFprivatesecurity. 

In response to the boxed section of the report titled “Only One MEJA Prosecution of a Contractor for Violent Crime” on page 30 of the report (page 40 of the PDF file), KBR stated:

“KBR in no way condones or tolerates unethical behavior. The safety and security of all employees remains KBR’s top priority.
KBR fully cooperated with the investigating authorities in this case.”
In response to the case study in Appendix E of the report, “Civilian Deaths and Triple Canopy”, on page 52 of the report (page 62 of the PDF file), KBR stated:

“The safety and security of all employees remains KBR’s top priority.
Our commitment in this regard is unwavering.”
